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(WHEREUPON, the foregoing
proceedings were reported by Carol Levesque,
Court Reporter).

SHORT RECESS

(RESUMED AT 9:15 p.m.)

ITEM # 4 (continued)

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Those
members from the public wishing to speak in
favor of the proposal, this this number four.

MR. STONE: Mike Stone and I'm
president of MIDC, and I would like to obviously
speak in favor of the proposal before you
tonight.

We've worked on this proposal
since May of this past year. We feel we've put
a concerted effort in trying to put together a
development that's responsible and that is a
good one not only for ourselves but for the City
of Middletown.

As Michele mentioned and as I
think most of you would know MIDC has done a
fairly responsible job at doing a good
development and we've been associated with a

number of good developments and we feel this is

another one.
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Unfortunately, when we started
this project back in May I don't think any of us
quite foresaw the economic downturn that was
going to be facing us at this time and as a
result it's put extreme pressure on our droup to
look hard and fast at all of our development
activities and in particular this one.

And unfortunately we've had to put
some severe time constraints on our ability to
move forward on this and have a deadline of
February 10 in terms of being able to see light
at the end of the tunnel and being able to move
ahead on this or having to walk away from it.

It's an expensive time for
development. It's an expensive proposition to
develop especially when it's approached as we've
tried to make all of our developments on a
responsible basis that meet all of the concerns
and address all the sensitive issues and I would
hope that whether tonight or at your next
meeting with feedback from Inland-Wetlands or
with some opinions from the attorney, City
Attorney that a decision can be coming
relatively quickly on this. It is a project

that we would like to see happen. We think a
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lot of good can come of it and we don't think
it's a development that anybody would be
embarrassed or apologetic for later; so I
encourage you to move as quickly and as
expeditiously as you possibly can.

Thank you.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSOMN: Thank you.

MR, DENCH: Woodbridge Dench.

I'm the President of Industry for Middletown
which is otherwise known as INFORM,

We are a corporation that was
established to develop industrial sites solely
within the City of Middletown.

Four of our eight directors are
appointed by the Mayor of Middletown and the
other four are selected by the Middletown,
Middlesex Industrial Development Corporation.

Over the course of 20 years or
month or more we have developed industrial sites
in Middletown most notably on Industrial Park

Road.

INFORM is the owner of a portion
of the project that's under review tonight. And
our board of directors consideres this an

important step to take for future industrial
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developments in Middletown and the board has
unanimously supported this project.

Thank you,.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Thank you,
Mr. Dench,.

Anyone else?

MR. AMATO: Seb Amato, I live on
Ridgewood Road in Middletown.

Thirty-five years ago Mayor Steve
Bailey, the fellow that's in the center row
there, second from the right, stood before about
six hundred of us citizens of Middletown in the
old town hall at a time of great crisis for the
city. We were losing almost all of our
industrial base with three of the larger
factories in town leaving and about three
thousand or 35 hundred employees at one time
were in those plants no longer were going to be
here. And he urged the citizens to do something
about it,. About 50 of us did exactly that. We
put up a small amount of money of our own with
no hope of ever getting it back and started the
then Middletown Industrial Development Company.
And over the 35 year period since then the othex

eight mayors you see up there have all had very
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close relationships with us. We served as the
industrial development arm of the City of
Middletown. Most other communities had to spend
city tax money to do what we've been doing for
nothing for 35 years. To my knowledge none of
the people, the original 50 or any of the ones
that have followed since have ever made a nickel
on this except for the two staff people that
have worked for us over the years. We have
brought maybe one third of the jobs that are now
in the City Of Middletown are here because of
what we've done. I tell you that because I
think you should look at not only what we're
doing but who we are a little bit differently
than the guy from Chicago that comes here buys a
piece of property and wants to rape the land,
leave and go somewhere else. We have to live
with what we do and our grandchildren are going
to have to live with it and I think that the
City Of Middletown can be proud of what MIDC and
INFORM have done over the 35 years. Certainly
almost any other community in Connecticut would
be very proud to have us be operating in their
community and have what we have done here done

there,.
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Until we got involved in this
project personally, I had not ever been involved
in the details of developing, although I must
say that about more years ago than I care to
remember when I was a councilman for a short
period of time we started this at that time we
started the development team concept George will
remember that at that time you went to one
department, if they didn't give you what you
wanted then you want to the other one and the
other department never heard about it but it
loocks to me that like something has gone ary
here. To put it in plain language I think we're
being jerked around by the City and I hope that
that isn't the case of everybody that comes here,.

We started last March and we did
what we thought was a very sensitive plan. We
tried to react to what the experts in this City
Hall wanted. .And we were faced with roadblocks
everywhere we dgo. Maybe be Steve Baily and the
other eight mayors that have felt that we were
on an arm of the City and were doing necessary
work maybe is no longer true., Maybe we're not
wanted, at least that's how I personally feel at

this point in time. It may be that the time
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that the City wants to keep rolling ahead we've
come to a point to stop. 1 don't know. But I'm
urging you to look at this development as a
continuation of what we've done for the last
many years.,

We certainly don't want to do
anything that's going to hurt either the
environment or the community or the people that
live in it. I am proud to say that I don't
believe we have done that up to now. None of us
are in it because we think we're going to make
any money. Obviously all of us have put in all
tens of thousands of hours over the years, hours
that we sacrificed from our family and our own
method of earning a livelihood so we did this
only because we wanted to make it a better
community, And we think that's what we're going
here,

I urge you to accept the plan.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Thank you,
Viny.

Anyone else wishing to speak for
this proposal or against?

MR. ROBERTS: Earl Roberts, half

and half, Mr. Chairman, members of this
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Commission Farl Roberts, Middletown.

Working as an industrialist all my
life and have been in the trades for the last 24
years, and have worked hard with education to
promote people to become involved industrially
in this country and in this state and locally,
I've a deep concern for that particular subject.
And when I can I've always supported it. And as
you all know I'm a strong environmentalist
because without environment what are we here for?
Or what will our life be like with lesser of a
healthy environment? So that's where I'm coming
from,

My words to you are, as 1 was
sitting here tonight listening to this
presentation and listening to the application to
the wetland hearings, and I believe I spoke at
those, I don't recall, I speak at too many maybe,
but as I read tonight your Section 42,
protection of watef sources, it goes on for
acquifers, reservoirs and soO on, particularly
spelled out watersheds. However, I think the
landscape has a total watershed that is all
interrelated one way or another. And I also

have worked, I've worked for some very good
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firms, 1've worked for some maybe not so good
firms but what they have done whether
deliberately or just through their own
negligence not knowing, however the result of
that in my opinion for what I observed was later
environment and I think when we see that whistle
blowers if you want to call them, or people who
try to work within the company structure to
clean it up just have the best intent and I
think that's what good zoning is all about.

Now, if you, in relationship to
this particular application, the IT zone, 1if you
read it page by page it opens up a whole host of
things. It, in this particular application you
have so many lots or subdivisions you will not
know right tonight what each one will be used
for or in generationgs hereafter or after your
terms on this board. So I would just try to
remind this Commission of, and staff that
scrutiny if something, if this is approved is so
imperative for the types of uses it just isn't a
parking lot drain, it just isn't a roof shed
drain, it's when there's a use in going on there
has to be an education and a process that is

held tight. It's not someone holding a club
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against business, it's someone working to
educate one another and that's my comments to
this proposal.

Thank you.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Thank you,
Earl.

Anyone else?

MS. HARRIS: Shirley Harris.

Good evening. Shirley Harris, I
live at 135 Brown Street.

And I would like to Jjust make the
comment that what I see on this map is a lot
better than what was before Inland-Wetlands in
this past month because they no longer have a
detention pond in the wetlands and other kinds
of things. But I agree with Barl that there
needs to be surveillance and looking at the
impact on the wetland on this property and
therefore 1 want to urge you to make sure that
the Inland-Wetlands which Bill Kuehn had checked
off for a need for a permit I can understand
what Michael Dowley is saying and certainly he
doesn't want to delay it if he can help or get
something moving now but I think that we need to

remember things like in East Hampton when
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there's a development that was on the hill
across the street from Lake Pocotopaug but, you
know, the act of development has an impact on
the wetlands that may not be foreseen by the
Planning and Zoning agency and I think that that
is why the state statutes are now requiring, or
the people in DEP are urging a perusal of any
property that has wetlands on it by the
Inland-Wetland Agency so that these resources
can be protected. I just want to make that
comment in the public record so that it's not
just a frivolous comment to have it looked at by
the Inland-Wetlands Agency. It's something
that's needed to protect our resources, I think
that the development itself has a lot of merit
and I think it should go through but I just
really think that for the safety of all of
Middletown that these regulations need to be
followed.

Thank you.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Thank you,
Shirley.

Anyone else wishing to speak on

this issue tonight?

Hearing none, Mike, I guess we'll
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continue this.

Do you have anything you want to
say, Mike?

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: I think every
one knows that it's not our intent not to follow
the wetlands regulation. It's my intent to
fully comply with all the regulations. That's
what we've already intended to do. The client's
I represent have shown themselves to be
responsible developers. And I think that I'm
just saying that I think that for everyone's
good you might need to request a City Attorney's
opinion at some point.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Thank you,

Commissioner Loffredo.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: Before we,
just for the record, before we continue this
hearing, there is, I assume maybe the rest of
you have this as well as for the record I want
to note that there is a memorandum in here from
Bill Kuehn dated January 10th, which is today,
which states the following. (Reading) It is my
belief that the applicant for Twin Vane Park
should seek an Inland-Wetland's permit. I have

a meeting tomorrow morning with Attoeney Dowley
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and representatives of MIDC to discuss this
matter.

As indicated earlier, review of
the documents on file the application that's on
file for this particular proposal has the
signature of Bill Kuehn, date applied 12/8/89
and marked permit required. So that's clear and
foremost there so0 --

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: That's what I
said.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: I know you
did. I'm just repeating it. You don't mind my
doing my work, thank you, Michael.

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: It's quite all
right.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Anyone
else?

I have a motion to continue by
Commissioner Shapiro, second by Commissioner
Gadomski.

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: Refer a motion,
to make a motion to, my concern is, if you don't
do it now if it comes up on the 24th it may be

to take it to the attorney --

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: I think we
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should.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: I don't
feel comfortable. The question, I don't think
they're germane and 1 don't care what these
guestions are, I don't know what right we have,
I guess that's the first and foremost guestion
I'd 1like to resolve, There is an Inland-Wetland
Agency has specific statutory authority and
rules to be played, our own Planning & Zoning
regulations as well deal with Inland-Wetland
concerning, regarding subdivisions regulations
and the like. I think it's important for that
agency to do its job and to take care of its
responsibility as it sees fit and accordingly if
there's anything that's doing illegally or
improperly and I gather from looking at the
record it was referred to but not mentioned, you
can read it, there is a letter on file from an
attorney claiming from Day Berry & Howard, there
is some illegality here. I don't think here in
a situation whether the city through the City
Attorney who possibly need to be represented in
a Court of law to defend whatever action we take
or Inland takes would be prejudging anything

here whatsoever. The agency has a
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should be prejudicing or
interfering and I really
to the fact that we need
along and all the rest.

to that kind of pressure

think at this point it's

the City Attorney's office.

15
and I don't think we
we should be
take strong exception
to move these things
I take strong exception
being put on and I
an inappropriate use of

I think there is a

meeting going to be held tomorrow as the record

states. I think the agency has a responsibility.

I think they should proceed into that

responsibility. We have a responsibility as

well, If we deem at some point for a legal

opinion because we deem there's a problem, I
don't think these particular questions,

them, would an engineer for a subdivision

application certifies that subdivision but, well,

it's a proponent, I can come in here and say I

don't think it does but our hired experts and

professionals may have a different opinion and

that's usually the case in many situations.

Must a sidewalk submission be made both

Inland-Wetland in the planning and zoning issue?

Well, I think the record is quite clear that the

past practice is that, that is usually what's

I1'11 review
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done. In that's what happens the fact that 12-8,
that's a month ago, December 8 there was
indication made that was required.

Two, in a situation Planning and
Zoning Commission believes that an applicant for
a subdivision approval does not require an
Inland-Wetland permit. Well, I don't know that
I as a member of that, this agency yet has drawn
that conclusion if we ever, then it may be an
appropriate question, That's a question being
proposed here, it says, what recourse does the
Planning and %Zoning Commission have in that
event? Well, that's assuming that that is a
question that we are entertaining or wish to
raise. Personally at this point I'm not, maybe
others here are.

Third, a case occasions where the
Planning and Zoning Commission has received a
report from Inland/Wetland Commission that that
permit must be obtained by an application from
substantiation that the agency believes such a
permit is not necessary. May the Planning and
Zoning Commission approve that subdivision
without Inland/Wetland permit? Again, that’'s

assuming we're asking the question. And if the
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planning and zoning is already prejudging and
taking some positions here as I read this,
they're totally inappropriate and at this point
I would not be supporting these kinds of
gquestions to go anywhere, We have proper
agencies to deal with these matters. There's
also one, the record, a claim already someone
from legal standing regarding this particular
matterx. I would urge my colleagues the matter
proceed forward in the normal fashion regarding
proper review by staff and by the various
committees or commissions that are responsible
in dealing with matters of this nature including
Inland/Wetland Agency.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Thank you.

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: May I just
quickly respond?

If you look at what I handed out I
tried to hand it out not from a point of view of
my client's problem I tried to look at it from a
point of view of problems that you people could
face in the future with regards to subdivisions.
And if you look at those questions I haven't
agssumed that you people believe anything that I

put in that document. If you read it, read it
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at the top I said, assuming that the facts are
these, and I gave you several possible
alternatives that could or could not be in your
mind if you had the answer on the 24th of
Januvary, that then would you at least know what
the legal responsibilities are of your group.
Also, I mean you can talk to George and find out
what George's opinion is, I mean my concern is
that the present as I've ezxplained to you with
regard to my client's file, there has been a
mark on an application which I said, by Mr.
Kuehn saying that a permit is necessary. And
yet their regulations I think are relatively
clear that when you need to apply for a permit
is when you are involved with a regulated
activity. But what the procedure is, and I told
you what I believe is a gquite proper procedure,
is that when you file a subdivision the
Inland-Wetlands Agency who review it file a
report to you which is different than a permit.
And so what I believe you're going to be in a
Catch-22 situation on the 24th, that will leave
you with no permit applied for and still the
mark there that a permit is necessary. And I

can't ask for the opinion myself but I think if
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I were in your shoes not alone with my client's
problem but at any point in time in the future,
you're going to face some of these issues, And
I think that it's not going the harm you to get
a report from the City Attorney and I think it's
only going to help the City and I don't know
what George's opinion is on it.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON:
Commissioner Bourne,

COMMISSIONER BOURNE: Mike, if I
understand you at what point in March was the
Inland-Wetlands, well, when was someone told you
that Bill Kuehn, that a permit was necessary in
March?

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: No. If you look
in the December application for the subdivision,
we filed an application for a subdivision in the
normal procedure is, George will take the
application down or someone from George's office
to Bill's office and Bill will presumably look
at it and sign off on it that says, no permit
necessary; permit necessary, or give a report.
S50 that you people then know that at least
someone from Inland-Wetland has looked at it.

In this instance the engineer has certified to
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the client and to the Commission in terms of the
signatures on the application that there 1is no
regulated activity within a wetland. In talking
to, I believe, staff understand you could have
akin to a situation of, there's a conflict of
jurisdiction between the Inland-Wetland Agency
and the Planning and %oning Commission underx
your regulation you're in charge of the flood
plain and not the Inland/Wetland Agency and yet
many times Inland/Wetland agency believes
they're in charge of the flood plain and I think
it's an analogous situation. I think what you
have and what I'm worried about is that I can't
apply for a permit because I'm not doing
anything in a regulated activity. But I have no
problem in discussing the whole thing in front
of you in the Inland/Wetland Agency. So, I mean
for instance, let me tell you the real problem.
The subdivision statute of the State of
Connecticut says, that if you need a permit from
the Inland/Wetlands Agency you must make a
simultaneous application to the Planning and
Zoning Commission as well as the Inland-Wetlands
Agency because we don't have a requlated

activity, we don't need a permit by the
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Inland-Wetland regulation so you don't make a
simultaneous application but under your
subdivision regulations before your commission
can sit there and review the subdivision
application, you want to make sure that the
Inland-Wetland people have looked at it. S0,
your procedure I think is a proper one. You
take it and you bring it down to the
Inland-Wetlands staff. Now, the problem becomes
if the Inland-Wetland staff checks you need a
permit but one isn't necessary, you go back to
square one, You haven't made the simultaneous
submission for the permit,

So I think what you really, not
only in my case but in every case where an
applicant comes in and says I'd like you to
approve my subdivision and my engineers have
told me there's no need for a permit because
there's no regulated activity, every time it
comes up you guys are going to say look, there's
no need for regulated activity and if we say
that is, once they haven't filed a simultaneous
submission it's a nightmare that I think you
need a legal opinion on. I don't see what the

problem is with it.
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COMMISSIONER BOURNE:

Unfortunately if I was confronted with a
situation where and Inland-Wetlands person was
saying there might be a permit needed and I know
legally that I feel that it doesn't fly, I would
try to do the prudent thing to do is to, could
you have applied --

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: For what?
There's nothing to apply for,

COMMISSIONER BOURNE: So you don't
come up with a situation like this,

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: The only thing
that they have permits for are requlated
activities. And there is no regulated activity.

COMMISSIONER BOURNE: Have they
given a reason why they think there might be?

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: Bill has said to
me he does not believe he has got jurisdiction
under his own regulation. He believes he has
jurisdiction under the planning and zoning
regulations and he believes he has jurisdiction
under a case that Doug Cooper has told him
exists from New Milford and my understanding of
Doug Cooper's involvement is that there's been a

miscommunication concerning the meaning of that
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case and I'm trying to resolve that tomorrow
morning at nine o'clock. But if we don't ask
for the request, I mean one way you can handle
the request if the matter is not resolved
tomorrow at nine o'clock somebody has authority
to ask for a legal opinion.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Tomorrow

will take care of everything.

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: If it doesn't
you guys don't get back together then again then
we're out,

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Anyone
else wishing to address --

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: TOmMOrrow
morning there's a meeting, 1s that correct?

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: Yes.,

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: I think we
let the staff make some determination at this
point, be back here in two weeks, an opportunity
for us to review and continue on from there.
It's premature I think and ask for at the same
time Mr. Kuehn we'll request Mr. Kuehn to be
here present and answer any questions we have
regarding the matter and provide us with the

background of information that we need from his
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point of view before we make any judgments on
this matter in light of the fact this is a
serious question being that can't possibly be
resolved tomorrow. I'm not presuming at this
point that one way or the other that this matter
can be resolved. and I think that's where we
are at this point.

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: The problem with
that is, on the 24th and there is no opinion and
where are you?

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: Mr .
Chairman, there is the assumption here being
made by the proponent's counsel, that in order
for this body to act we need legal counsel at
this point in time, and personally I don't
believe that we have reached that stage nor do
the questions that have been proposed I think
are at all appropriate at this time. And I
think that this is premature unless counsel has
already decided prior to tomorrow morning that
he already knows how the outcome of that's going
to be and that's totally irregular for me to
jump up and plus the individual who is involved
in the matter has stated for the record and it's

on the record and I read it for the record, this
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evening, that there's a meeting tomorrow to
discuss with MIDC and with counsel regarding
this issue. I think it's inappropriate to
presume anything until we allow that process to
move forward.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON:
Commissioner Gionfriddo.

COMMISSIONER GIONFRIDDO: Might I
just suggest as a means of trying to resolve
this that we leave some discretion on this
matter that if tomorrow's meeting proves
uneventful and it does not resolve the problem
that with the assistance of staff some
appropriate question, not one of these three but
some appropriate guestion to solicit some
opinion from the City Attorney could be sought
after tomorrow's meeting once we know whether or
not that's resolved the problem because I think
what we're going to be presented with come the
24th, assuming we do nothing and tomorrow's
meeting proves uneventful is, we'll be back in
the same position we're tonight without an
answer as to what legal rights we have with
respect to this application and we already know

that there's a February 10th time constraint
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here. Now if we choose to ignore that time
constraint then basically we come back here in
two weeks and say we need to review it,
Realistically we've basically said at that point
the application is going to be denied because
they have imposed that on themselves and in a
sense because the next meeting after the 24th is
February l4th which is beyond their deadline. I
would like to see this matter be resolved and
brought to some kind of a head. I don't
necessarily know that the way Mike has phrased
the questions is the way that they should be
phrased but if tomorrow's meeting proves
uneventful I think there should be some means
for this agency to know what rights it has with
respect to acting on this application on the 24th
and in light of the activities that have gone on
from the Wetland staff it's not even the agency,
it's Wetland staff.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: Without
getting into the merits one way or to other of
this proposal or any other, I just think that
this rush to push things along inordinantly at
times I £ind just totally unacceptable, I'm not

proposing that's what Commissioner Gionfriddo is
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proposing here. I think we just let the process
continue,.

One question I have is, would the
possibility does exist, doesn't it, correct me
if I'm wrong, to request the applicant for a 30
day continuance beyond the next hearing?

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Oh, sure.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: That would
be as well to allow that --

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: If vou ask for
that we would not grant it, we would abandon the
project. I think you would take the
responsibility.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: Those
kinds of threats, you know, that's what I deem
that to be those kinds of threats, intimidation
guite frankly for this Commission, Commissioner
to hear by this proponent or any other are
totally unacceptable and have quite frankly no
bearing upon the matter. And I would urge those
kinds of comments not to be made.

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: I have to
respond to that, Mr. Chairman. That's not a
threat.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: I don't
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want to get into it.

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: I have to
respond. He just characterized something I said
as a threat. All I have repeated is my client's
economic problem. My client is an agency that
has worked within the City of Middletown for the
City of Middletown's benefits for a long time.
And Commissioner Loffredo has said, what I would
like to do is to do nothing for two weeks now.
What he gains by doing nothing for two weeks 1is,
what he gains is the process continues. If you
review the letter from Day Berry and Howard
which he has cited you will see what the process
has been. I was hired on Friday, I have spoken
with all of the principals involved. The reason
why there's a meeting tomorrow is because I have
meet with the people -- I'm trying not to have
the process that has resulted in the development
standing still since April to bring what 1
believe is something for the benefit of the
citizens of Middletown to an immediate
conclusion.

What Commissioner Loffredo has
requested is two weeks to do nothing and what we

gain from that is, in my opinion, is nothing.
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We gain absolutely nothing.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: I think
Commissioner Loffredo is saying let the process
work. We have rules and regulations we have to
follow and just because you're under time
constraints, Attorney Dowley, this\Commissioner
should not react just because of your time
constraints., I think that's what he's trying to
say.

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: What he's trying
to say is, if you proceed under the normal
circumstances that you can be meeting on the
24th, if you don't have an answer you can refer
it then to the City Attorney's Office. That's
what he's trying to say if he deems it's
necessary.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: We're
getting into a lot of he said she said. I1'd
like to cut it off if I possibly can,.

Commissioner Gionfriddo.,

COMMISSIONER GIONFRIDDO: Just a
closing comment from me. As far as I'm
concerned I think to the extent that we, as an
agency, can facilitate this resolution, this

problem being resolved I think we should assist
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in doing that and I don't think by doing what
I'm suggesting that we're siding with anybody ox
saying that Attorney Dowley is correct or
Attorney Dowley is incorrect., What I'm trying
to do is find a way to facilitate a resolution
of a problem it seems to be ongoing and has been
going on for quit a considerable period of time
and I don't see the harm in doing that.

The Chairman of this body in
previous years, whether it be me or chairmen
prior to me, have had the opportunities to send
guestions to the City Attorney with ghe
assistance of, after the and I don't believe
that that would be detrimental to this agency,
as a matter of fact, I, at this time, will be
something that hopefully by the 24th will allow
this body to make some determination as to what
its rights are.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: I'd like
to offer the following suggestions. And that is,
that a subcommittee at least three members of
this body be authorized by this agency to meet
with the appropriate staff, Planning & Zoning
staff, Inland-Wetlands staff after they have had

an opportunity to meet or to additional staff
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meetings with proponents before the two week
period is up and decide at that point, they be
authorized to decide what legal opinion if any
will be sought, In terms of what Commissioner
Gionfriddo is suggesting is open it, I have no
problem. I think it's premature. I don't have
a question. The questions that were proposed I
think personally are inappropriate. I am not
clear, but I have no problem with that as
suggestions at all and I'm offering the, to the
degree that the Commission wishes to consider it,
the fact that there are three members whomever
Commission decides.

ATTORNEY DOWLEY: I don't have a
problem with that.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: I'm
offering that whether he is or does or does not
have a problem, It's the responsibilities we
have to undertake our role and our
responsibility as commissioners that's why we're
here.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Repeat
your -- I want to make sure we're not
borderlining of --

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: I make
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the following recommendation and that would be
that three members of this Commission, it could
be more as far as I'm concerned, but at least
three members of this Commission meet with,
before the next meeting, with staff hopefully in
the next few days, to determine whethexr or not a
legal opinion is necessary and if so, then to
draft the appropriate question or questions to
seek such legal opinion to be presented to the
agency at its next meeting,

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: I think
that's a good idea about this particular case,
Viny, but it still would be nice for us to ask
the City Attorney now, and it may take her or
her assistants two months to come up with an
idea of what we do in a situation similar to
this where the Inland-Wetlands staff and his
regulations are in conflict with the way we
generally judge things.

COMMISSIONER GIONFRIDDO: I don't
think we should ask speculative guestions. I
think the questions should be fraimed in light
of this particular application and this
particular set of circumstances and that way, I

mean the City Attorney can actually write you an
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answer, an opinion that carries some weight with
respect to this application. If we have another
application with another problem then you
address a question that deals with those
specific circumstances. But, I think the
question can be written in such a way that will
elicit the kinds of response we need to move
forward.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Anyone
else?

Second. It's Vinny's motion to
set up a committee.

All those -- I don't know if we
have to take it.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: For the
record.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: One second.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: I would
move that such a committee of three be
auvthorized by the Commission this evening.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Second?

It is second.

CHAIRMAN ROBINSON: All those in
favor?

(WHEREUPON, there was an aye
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response} .

CHAIRMAN ROBINSON: Any opposed?

Would you like to --

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Let John pick
three people. Commissioner Loffredo,
Commissioner Bourne, Commissioner -- I'm looking
at Steve Gionfrido.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Fine.

Michael,

COMMISSIONER GIONFRIDDO: Three
lawyers.,

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: I'm no
fool.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: I move we
continue the public hearing.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Moved by
Commissioner Shapiro, second by Commissioner
Loffredo.

All those in favor.

(Whereupon, there was an avye

response) .,

VICE-CHAIRMAN ROBINSON: Opposed?
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ITEM_#_5

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Item five.
Proposed Zoning Map amendment to rezone an area
located between East Street and Route I-91 as
depicted on a map entitled, Executive Place at
Middletown and Evirons, dated 5/31/89.
Applicant/Agent Mattabasset Group, Attorney
Dowley.

Commissioner SHAPIRO: It's moot
since we have no zone of that nature.

I move for denial.

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Second,

CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: Motion made

by Commissioner Shapiro, second by Commissioner

Gadomski.
All those in favor.
{Whereupon, there was an aye
response) .
CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: Opposed?

I've got one other item on the

Agenda.
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CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: Is there's a
withdrawal from Floyd and Rena McLean on George
Street.

Evidently the public hearing was
scheduled for the 24th of January. They're
asking to have the application withdrawn.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: S0 moved,

COMMISSIONER SHAPIRO: Second.

CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: All those in
favor.

(Whereupon, there was an aye
response) .

CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: Opposed?

Application is withdrawn,
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REPORTS:

CHAIRPERSON LOFFREDO: Under your
reports you have got your zoning enforcement
report, monthly report, also Valley Brook
Subdivision.

I don't know if everyone has had a
chance to take a look at that one yet. It's
quite lengthy.

The other report 1s the report on
conversion of dwelling units to other uses. I
think George is looking for some direction here
on that one, on whether we want to go ahead with
an amendment that he is suggesting, It's in
your packet that I'll read it to you concerning
the issue raised at the meeting of 12/13/89
about converting dwelling units to other uses.
The Commigsion indicated it does not want to
encourage the conversion of dwelling units to
offices and other non-residential uses.
Recommendation: As a -- to the special
exception information of a two major land use
categories that have been associated with most
conversions of residences to offices in the past.
The two are 44.08.08 professional and business

uses and 44.08. 26, The historic or architectually
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preservation, architectual preservation adaptive
reuses. The statement would simply state that
the Commission as a policy will not usually
permit existing dwelling units to be diverted to
non-residential purposes.

What's the wish of the Commission?
Do you want to go through with this and have it
or do you want to think about it?

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: I think we
should think about it.

COMMISSIONER LOFFREDO: Continue
it to the next meeting.

CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: All right.
All those in favor of carrying this to the next
meeting.

(Whereupon, there was an ave
response) .

CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: Thank you.

Opposed?

I was a little too gquick there.
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$.7

CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: The other
item is discussion with the public concerning
topics which are not or have not been the
subject of a public hearing.

MR, HARRIS: Madam Chairman, good
evening, members of the Commission, first time
that in, I don't know how many months, I'm not
ashamed to take your time, okay?

CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: Give your
name.

MR. HARRIS: Charles Harris,
Chamberlain Rocad, Middletown.

What I want to talk about I'll do
it as briefly as possible. It could have been
misconstrued as part of what we have just been
through and I purposely stayed away from it
because I wanted to address a subject that could
be related to it.

At the present time we have a
Purcell map and those Purcell maps are marked,
even though there is a disclaimer on those maps
that they are the official Inland-Wetland maps
for the City of Middletown. There is a problem.

It's a bad problem and it could get more
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involved along the same lines as the one tonight.
We have no way, no jurisdiction of identifying
upland wetlands that someone is responsible for.
The Purcell maps and Purcell will admit to this,
did not, and I emphasize it did not pick up many
of the upland wetlands in the City of
Middletown's area. You don't know where they
are, I don't know where they are. I know where
some of them are. And I know that they're never
going to be picked up. The Soil Conservation
Service maps because of the scale can miss up to
two acres of upland wetlands and we would nevex
know it., We would never know if there's an
intermittent watercourse across many of our
pieces. That those intermittent watercourses
are under the jurisdiction of the Inland-Wetland
Commission.

To relate it to the thing tonight
if there had been an Inland-Wetland meeting on
these and there was an intermittent watercourse
across it, and no one knew it, it would impact
on the Wetlands that was nowhere near adjacent
even to the property but therefore it would fall
under the Inland-Wetland's jurisdiction.

Without some effort by both this
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Commission and Inland-Wetlands, you have no way
of knowing where your upland wetlands are in the
City of Middletown. It's conceivable that
somebody could take two acres of upland wetlands
and build homes in it. We can not continue to
operate under the impression that the Purcell
maps are the official wetland maps for the City
of Middletown. They do not include all the
wetlands that were we're all responsible for.

You can say to me you are not
responsible for the wetlands and I would agree,
however, if I came to you with a ten acre
subdivision that had two acres of wetlands in
the corner and nobody ever knew it, what would
happen, and you just let somebody use those two
acres of wetlands to build on it or do whatever
they please.

Please, some time in the very near
future I would hope that some resolution can be
made so that we can recognize the upland
wetlands in the City of Middletown and take the
appropriate action so that when a permit comes
to George Reif he doesn't know there's any
upland wetlands on it, he doesn't know there's

an intermittent watercourse on it so where do we
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CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: Charlie,

42

before you leave, what's your suggestion then?

MR. HARRIS: I really don't know,

Ann. i1've been told that probably some of the

best control lands that are used and what

happens on them are down state in Greenwich and

Fairfield and some of those. I have some

information that hopefully some day I'll get

around to chasing down there to find out how we

are going to know? Many of the towns have had

to take the money and spend it to have somebody

investigate all of their land to look for upland

wetlands. East Hampton right now is the best

that I can find out because they have been
burned so badly with Pocotopaug and some of
other ones, when those people have an
application now Planning & Zoning,
Inland-Wetlands and Conservation walk the
property. And I don't think you want that,
CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: When you
started talking, what is an upland wetlands?

Explain it to us.

the

MR, HARRIS: It's the equivalent
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of the same, it'g identified by the shrubbery,
by the vegetation and by the soil types that are
recognized by the State of Connecticut and the
United States Government as wetlands soils. We
know where we just had one of them and they have
moved a small upland wetland and that was down
at the quarry at Feldsbar. There's
inland-wetlands all over this town that are
upland wetland and they're entitled the same
treatment as if wetlands that Purcell picked up;
and the reasons they picked them up is because
they were adjacent to flood areas or stream
areas.

CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO:! George,

MR, REIF: Charlie, have you told
the Wetlands about this problem?

MR. HARRIS: I've talked about it,
George, but it may be their problem but let me
say this, if I came into you with the 10 acre
subdivision and I know there was a two acre
wetlands in the corner of that, but you didn't,
would you send that down to Bill Kuehn?

MR, REIF: If it was a subdivision
the answer is, ves, because we send everything,

every subdivision down irregardless of whether
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we see --

MR. HARRIS: You don't know if
there's a wetland there or not and neither would
he.

MR. REIF: That's his problem.
You ought to tell the Wetland Agency yourself.

MR. HARRIS: The Wetland Agency
is aware of this.

MR, REIF: You have been
advocating the use of soil types.

MR. HARRIS: All wetlands in the
State Of Connecticut, the final decision of
whether it's a wetland or not and its use is a
wetland is determined by soil type.

MR, REIF: We do have so0il maps.
They may not be -«

MR. HARRIS: I just got through
telling you, Gecrge, those soil maps will miss
two acres because of scale.

MR. REII: What we need are more
accurate soil maps.

MR. HARRIS: Or somebody to go and
investigate every single piece of property in
the City of Middletown that hasn't been -- to

see whether there's a wetland or an intermittent
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watercourse on 1it. I didn't know how to do it,
It's going to cost somebody some money to do it.

CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: Anyone else?

Charley, are you done?

MR, HARRIS: ¥Yes. Thank you.

I'll help in any way that I can but right now I
don't have a solution for it. I don't know what
it is,

CHATRWOMAN LOFFREDO: Okay.

MR. SPRAGUE: Donald Sprague, 25
Smith Street, Middletown.,

Chairman of Westfield Residents
for Rational Development.

Madam Chairman and commissioners,
I come before you I'm really confused on the use
in the zone that's, although it's adjacent to a
lot of residential areas in the Westfield
section, it's something that Westfield Residents
is not all that knowledgeable, that's the IT
zone.,

Presently we have an organization
on, I think it's industrial park zone that is
presently operating an incinerator for the use
of burning infectious waste, biological waste.

It's burning the waste in fairly small
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quantities, I'm really not certain how the
permit was granted to operate that facility but
I have looked at the permitted uses in Sections
61.01 as it begins on page 118, of all of the
uses under the IT zone and I can't find a use
that specificly identifies an incinerator per se.
I made an assumption that if it wasn't a
permitted use then perhaps it was an accessory
use of some sort so I went to Section 61.03 on
page 127 and I looked at accessory uses and I
still was unable to find where an incinerator
for the use commercial use of burning hazardous
or infectious waste or biological waste was an
accepted or accessory use. The only description
that I can find under 61.03.02 relates to
accessory uses as a solid waste facility. So I
assume probably it could be construed as a solid
waste facility although I didn't really think so.

50 I continued my search to uses
that were prohibited in 61.05 and I found
illustrations that more closely related the
operation of an incinerator for the use of
burning infectious or biological waste more
aptly described in the prohibited use, Let me,

if I may, just briefly take your time. Coke
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ovens, blast furnaces, distillation of bones as
distasteful that may be to think of. Fat
rendexring open full or dead animals reduction
gas manufacturer or storage.

Now, presently the size of the
incinerator, although it's very, very close to
some very, very dense residential areas, in fact
I think just across Route 91 there's some
balconies that overhang that stack, what's more
concerning to us is that presently that
particular facility is being expanded. 1It's
either being trippled or guadrupled in size.

Now, we've had an awful lot of
difficulty, Westfield Residences have had an
awful lot of difficulty obtaining a public
hearing for the operation of that incinerator
through the Department of Environmental
Protection. Finally gained a public hearing
scheduled for the 25th of January. It's at
Spencer School,. Our concern there is for the
proximity of such a type of installation located
so close to high dense residential areas. We
don't think it's an accepted use and to the best
of our knowledge there hasgs been, has not been an

application for such a facility to come before
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this Commission. And right now we're merely
asking the Commission if they could investigate
the acceptability of such a facility and the
expansion in what may very well be the primary
use of that property as opposed to even what may
be allowed as an accessory use,

COMMISSIONER GIONFRIDDO: Again it
was awhile ago, I can't remember, but I seem to
recollect that this application process did come
here once upon a time for permission to put the
incinerator out on that particular site. Under
what section it came or what the date was, that
I don't remember; but there was an application
and there was, I believe, a public hearing prior
to its being approved. I think it might have
even been before, been prior to Westfield
Residents being a very active organization.

That I can't remember, but some time in the 10
years that I was on this board there was a
public hearing on that particular subject and as
I recollect there was little or no public
opposition whatsoever and it was approved,

So, how long have you been on?

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Six years.

It was within the last six years.
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COMMISSIONER GIONFRIDDO: We can
check when it came before the Commission.

MR. SPRAGUE: If it came before
the Commission then could I assume that it came
as an accessory use to that facility?

MR, REIF: We wouldn't want to get
into it

COMMISSIONER GIONFRIDDO:

Remember under what section it came, George can
regsearch that.

MR, REIF: I'm sure our active and
eager staff will be glad to research it,. You've
raised my mind too. I want to remember what it
was too,

MR. SPRAGUE: If that's the case
and I bow to your memory, the key in this
particular instance is going from what may or
may not have been accessory exception use to one
which may very well be primary because of the
volume and I think that's what we're requesting
that you look into if you would, please, Madam
Chairwoman,

CHAIRWOMAN LOFFREDO: Thank you.

Anyone else?

Motion to close?
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up.

Wait a minute.

All right,.

50

Hurry




